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 CALENDAR EVENTS

May 1 

Bible Study at Goshen Parsonage







11:00 AM



Every Tuesday

May 1 & 3
Like Arrows in Theaters

A film (part of a brand new curriculum titled FamilyLife’s Art of Parenting from Engage Media Partners) that discusses the proper priority marriage should be given in the home and how that provides children the security that they need.   It is being shown at the following locations on May 1 and 3:


Stonefield Stadium 14 – Charlottesville


Commonwealth Stadium 20 – Midlothian


Westchester Common 16 – Midlothian

Group rates are available.

May 2, 16, 23, & 30    Prayer Meeting at Goshen








  7:00 PM
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                                                                                                                                        National Day of Prayer is an annual observance day which is observed on the first Thursday in the month of May. On this day, Americans are encouraged to give thanks and to turn to God in prayer and peaceful meditation. Prayer brings people together. Prayer builds bridges between opposing persons and even political parties. Prayer reminds us that we are created in God's image and He desires for us to represent Him everywhere we go. Prayer brings UNITY.  Our hope is that individuals, churches, and spiritual leaders in America, will humble ourselves and unify in prevailing prayer for the next great move of God in America. We can come together in clear agreement that this is our greatest need. We can become a visible union, standing together in prayer. 
May 4

Spreading God’s Gifts Dinner at Mulberry Grove





5:00 PM



Special Music by Diane Britton.  Fundraiser for Spreading God’s Gifts.
May 5

Antioch Union’s Yard Sale/Auction at Toga Fire Department


               7:00 AM – 2:00 PM



Breakfast & Lunch will also be available.   All proceeds support Antioch Union Baptist Church + Baptist Women.


Children’s Clothes Closet at Goshen Parsonage



              10:00 AM – 2:00 PM



Located at 2481 Axtell Road, Howardsville, VA.



Old Farm Day at Pleasant Grove Plantation, Palmyra, VA

May 6

90th Anniversary Celebration of Fitzgerald Memorial 





11:00 AM



Theme:  “Come Home to Fitzgerald”



Special Music



Luncheon to follow at Noon.

May 6

Buckingham Baccalaureate at B.C.H.S. Gym






  4:00 PM



Sponsored by JRBA.
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May 6 – 9

Revival at Jones Chapel



Sunday Worship Service – 11:00 AM; Monday – Wednesday at 7:00 PM.



Guest Speaker:  Rev. Steve Freeman



Special Music nightly.

May 7 – 11
Revival at Cedar









  7:00 PM



Guest Preacher:  Rev. Jerry Gray from Iva, South Carolina
May 9

Senior Citizens Fellowship at Mulberry Grove






11:00 AM



Bluegrass/Gospel Music and Covered Dish Fellowship Lunch



WMU and Brotherhood at Goshen







  7:00 PM
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                                      JRBA 185th Semi-Annual Spring Meeting

Thursday, May 10, 2018

Chestnut Grove Baptist Church
2490 Chestnut Grove Road, Appomattox, VA  24522

Theme:  Philippians 1:27

Registration – 5:45 PM

HOPE Missions Presentatiion – 6:00 PM

Fellowship Supper provided by Chestnut Grove – 6:15 PM

Brief Business Session followed by Commissioning of the Bland Mission Team 

and a concert by VOICE OF PRAISE – 7:00 PM.

Voice of Praise is a Mennonite A Cappella group that will give their testimonies in word 

                                                  and song.  Come out for this inspiring time of worship.  
                                                                   The offering for the evening will go to the HOPE for Appalachia Ministry.

DIRECTIONS:  From Sprouses Corner:  Take 15 South for about 1 mile.  Turn right onto Rt. 640 (Andersonville Road).  Go about 5 miles.  Turn left on Route 638 (Saunders Creek Road).  Turn right at  Rt. 636 (Francisco Road).  Go about 1.5 mies.  Turn left on Rt. 612 (Chestnut Grove Road).  Church is on the left.   




May 11 & 25
Blue Ridge Food Services Food Distribution at Crystal Cathedral, Dillwyn






Volunteers needed at 9:30AM

May 12

Buckingham’s Car Wash, Bake & Plant Sale at Advance Auto, Dillwyn


     Noon – 3:00 PM



(Donation Car Wash) – Proceeds support Youth work and missions.

May 13

MOTHER’S DAY




Mother’s Day Breakfast at Enon






  9:00 AM




Gifts will be given to all mothers.




Mother’s Day Brunch at Arvon






  9:30 AM




Women on Mission at Fitzgerald Memorial





10:00 AM




Mother’s Day Recognition Service at Buckingham




11:00 AM 




Gifts for mothers and a program by the children.

	ALL ITEMS AND MONETARY DONATIONS FOR THE BLAND MINISTRY CENTER

 AND/OR MISSION TEAM ARE DUE MONDAY, MAY 14, 2018.



May 16

JRBA Pastors’ Huddle at First Baptist Dillwyn






      Noon


Cumberland Baccalaureate at Cumberland High School Gym




   6:00 PM



Sponsored by JRBA.
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ALL MONETARY CONTRIBUTIONS FOR RISE AGAINST HUNGER 

ARE DUE WEDNESDAY, MAY 16, 2018.



May 19

JRBA Pastors Wives’ Fellowship at Arvon






10:30 AM
May 20

Graduate Recognition Service at Arvon






11:00 AM
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May 21

INFORMATION DUE BY 9 AM FOR THE JUNE EDITION OF THE JRBA CALENDAR AND NEWSLETTER.



THE JRBA OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON MAY 21 AND 23. 

	JRBA 2018 Mission Trip to Bland

May 20 – 26, 2018
Team Members:  Gloria Newton (Antioch, Scottsville),  Thelma Childress (FBC),

 Rev. Woody Moore and Lois Arthur (Mt. Zion), 

Rev. Michael Khol, Gwynn Tyler, Phyllis Tyler,  (Mulberry Grove),  

Audrey Ragland (Sharon), and Nancy Reynolds (Glade Hill).  

You, your SS class, your mission group, or your church is encouraged to be a part of this effort 

by praying for the team and by collecting the following items for the Bland Ministry Center and Dental Clinic:

PEANUT BUTTER

ADULT TOOTHBRUSHES, INDIVIDUALLY PACKAGED

TOOTHPASTE (ONLY ADA APPROVED)

DENTAL FLOSS

DENTURE BOXES

DENTURE ADHESIVE

DENTURE CLEANING TABLETS

PLEASE NOTE THAT PHYLLIS HAS RECEIVED WORD THAT THE MINISTRY CENTER CAN STILL USE 

PLASTIC SHOPPING BAGS (Food Lion, WalMart, etc. bags)  

PLEASE BE SURE THAT THEY ARE CLEAN AND DRY AND COMPACTED AS TIGHTLY AS POSSIBLE.  

Items need to be turned in to the JRBA Office by Monday, May 14, 2018.

You can make monetary contributions to the Bland Ministry Center or to the Mission Team. 

 Checks should be payable to the James River Baptist Association with “Bland Ministry Center” or

 “Bland Mission Team” on the memo line. 

Monetary contributions are also due by May 14, 2018.    




May 20 – 27:  
Associational Missions Emphasis/Week of Prayer



Please be in prayer for the Bland Mission Team this week as well as other ministries of JRBA.



If your church has not contributed to the JRBA Benevolencwe Fund, this might be a good time



to take a Love Offering for this ministry that assists people in need.

May 25 – 26
Virginia Baptist Crisis Care Chaplain Training at Green Valley Baptist, Lebanon, VA



Starts at 6:00 PM on Friday and concludes at 4:00 PM on Saturday.

Cost ($125) includes training fee, dinner on Friday, lunch andsnacks on Saturday, all necessary supplies, and a copy of the Crisis Care Manual plus hat, shirt, and disaster relief credentials.  FEMA ICS 100.b and ICS 700.a are required before attending this course.  These free courses are available online at the FEMA Emergency Management Institute.  

For more info and to register:  http://bgavdr.org/events/crisiscare-greenvalley/
May 26

5 Loaves 2 Fish Ministry Meal at Antioch (Scottsville)



              11:00 AM – 1:00 PM



Volunteers at 8:00 AM.

May 28

MEMORIAL DAY



JRBA OFFICE CLOSED



May 31 – June 6
Mission Trip to Honduras



Brenda Phillips and Laura Vogt, Antioch (Scottsville), will be participating in this trip.  Keep them in prayer.

LOOKING AHEAD>>>

June 1 – 2:
RA Family Weekend 



A fun weekend for you and your family!  



Friday:  8:00 PM (Speaker and Music, Campfire at Camp Wilderness Campground following evening activities)



Saturday:  8:00 AM  (State RA Race, All Day at Kings Dominion)



Cost:  $50/person includes ticket for Kings Dominion, Program, Music, and RA Racer.



Register at www.wmuv.org/RAevent.

Overnight lodging:  A block of campsites are being held at Camp Wilderness Campground (next door to Kings Dominion). 

Call 804-876-3006 to make reservations.  Nearby Hotels:  Best Western, LaQuinta, Days Inn, and Country Inn & Suites. 

June 2

Jones Chapel’s Annual Fishing Tournament at George Dowdy’s Pond, Cumberland 

     8:00 AM – Noon



Picnic at noon.
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2018 RAH Meal Packing Event

Sunday, June 3 – 3:00 PM

Maysville Baptist Multi-Purpose Center
A few strong folks will be needed at 2:00 PM for unloading and setting up, as well as to stay after to clean up and load the meals.  

GOAL:  $9,570.00

CONTRIBUTIONS-TO-DATE:  $4,615.50*

(This includes $1,000 from the BGAV World Hunger Fund.)

ALL CONTRIBUTIONS ARE DUE BY WEDNESDAY, MAY 16.  

June 6

JRBA Finance Committee Meeting at JRBA Office





10:00 AM

June 8 – 9
Virginia Baptist Crisis Care Chaplain Training at Fredericksburg Hospitality House, Fredericksburg, VA



(See info under May 25 – 26 Training.)  To register, go to http://bgavdr.org/events/crisiscare-fredericksburg/
June 9

Pancake Supper at Jones Chapel 






                   5:00 PM


Proceeds to Summer Mission Trip.

June 10

Enon’s Bowling Trip to Farmville







  3:00 PM

June 12 – 13
2018 Southern Baptist Convention Annual Meeting in Dallas, TX



For additional info:  www.sbcannualmeeting.net


SBC Pastor’s Conference will be held on June 10 – 11.  For additional info:  www.sbcpc.net.

June 17

Father’s Day Brakfast at Enon







  9:00 AM



Gifts for all fathers.

July 9

JRBA Executive Board Meeting at First Baptist Dillwyn





  7:00 PM

July 22 – 27
WMUV Week at Standing Rock Indian Reservation (Keep in prayer.)



July 23 -27
Missions Connection Celebration at Eagle Eyrie



Family missions week with local ministry opportunities for all ages. 



Theme:  Restoration



Restore us, O God of Hosts; Cause Your face to shine, and we shall be saved!  Psalm 80:7



Keynote Speaker:  Gerard Huff
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2018 JRBA MISSIONS BLITZ

Saturday, September 29

Start planning your missions projects NOW for this special day of outreach in our communities!

Each church needs to send Valeria Breault a contact name,

 phone number, and email address as soon as possible!

vbreault@centurylink.net or 434-969-4603.  
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June 10 – 14
V.B.S. at Cedar




6:00 – 9:00 PM




Details to come later!



Antioch Union




Game On!
June 24 – 29
V.B.S. at Mt. Zion




V.B.S. at Jones Chapel


6:30 – 8:30 PM





June 25 -  29
V.B.S. at Buckingham



5:45 – 8:45 PM




Theme:  Game On




Light meal will be served.






   
  V.B.S. at Antioch (Scottsville)
           Starts at 6:30 PM 






   
  Autumn Hellms, Organizer

                                         
July 9 – 13
 V.B.S. at Chestnut Grove




                                                                                  
 Theme:  Shipwrecked – Get ready for an adventure to an uncharted island where kids are    

  Rescued by Jesus!  They will be anchored in the truth that Jesus carries them through 

  life’s storms.

JRBA REACHES OUT>>>
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100%

of your gifts to the
Annie Armstrong Easter Offering”
supports North American missionaries.

NATIONAL GOAL: $70 Million

ANNIE
N?Y'Vh American ARMSTRONG
Mission Board EASTER OFFERING





	Church
	Offering-to-Date

	Buckingham
	$    700.00

	Chestnut Grove
	$    609.00

	Goshen
	$ 1,175.00

	Jones Chapel
	$    630.00

	Mt. Tabor
	$    230.00

	Mt. Zion
	$ 1,635.00

	Mulberry Grove
	$   630.00

	Sharon
	$    252.00


JRBA MISSIONS COMMITTEE REPORT

I. Rise Against Hunger – We sincerely thank the churches and individuals who have contributed to Rise Against Hunger.   I want to encourage all individuals and churches to continue to give generously towards our Meal Packing Event scheduled for Sunday, June 3, at Maysville Multi-Purpose Center.  Please turn in all donations by Wednesday, May 16.  
II. The Blue Ridge Food Distribution at the Crystal Cathedral will be held on May 11 and April 25.  Please join us by 9:30 AM on these days and bless hundreds of people with good food.

III. Hope for Appalachia:  Thank you to every individual and church that prepared and donated boxes for HOPE for Appalachia.  The association and other groups collected over 800 boxes for the children of Kentucky.  Thank you to Rev. Woody Moore and Brenda McAllister who were part of the team that delivered the boxes and shared the Gospel with the students and teachers.  Sincere thanks to Henry and Dixie Wood for transporting the boxes to Kentucky.  
IV. The JRBA Mission trip to the Bland Ministry Center will take place May 20 – 26, 2018.  Volunteers will work in food distribution, clothing ministry, yard work, repair work, and other work around the center.  Please continue to collect the items that the team will be taking to the Ministry Center and Dental Clinic.  These items are due to the JRBA office by Monday, May 14.   Most of all, keep the team and the work they will do in your prayers. 

In Christ’s Love,

Jimmy Dunn, Chair
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BLAND DONATIONS

	Church
	Toothbrushes
	Toothpaste
	Dental Floss
	Denture Boxes
	Denture Adhesive
	Denture Cleaning Tablets
	Peanut Butter

	Antioch (Scottsville)
	
	
	
	
	
	
	6 cases

	Antioch Union
	2
	4
	2
	
	1
	2
	5

	Jones Chapel
	
	5
	
	
	
	
	

	Mulberry Grove
	
	
	
	
	
	
	20

	Other Individuals
	
	20
	
	
	
	
	


Monetary donations are noted on the financial page.
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                                       CHURCH OUTREACH
Antioch (Scottsville) has started collecting items for the Christmas Shoe Boxes.  They are hoping to complete at least 125 this year.  Gloria Newton will be participating in the JRBA Bland Mission Team this year.  Members participated in the Walk for Life in Charlottesville on April 28.  The Five Loaves Two Fish meal for April was a success.  They served 176 people and distributed 72 boxes of food.  Antioch will be participating in Old Farm Day at Pleasant Grove Plantation on May 5 – they plan to have tents and distribute Bibles, books, balloons, bottled water and other items.  There are usually around 4,000 people in attendance – this serves as a wonderful opportunity to reach out to the community.  Laura Vogt, wife of the pastor, and Brenda Phillips are planning to go on a mission trip to Honduras May 31 – June 6.  

Cedar’s church family were blessed to visit Heritage Hall Nursing Home on Wednesday, March 28, and enjoyed a wonderful time of singing and fellowship with the residents there.  They have continued their Annie Armstrong Offering through the end of April and are collecting for Rise Against Hunger as well.  

Chestnut Grove is collecting for Rise Against Hunger  - they have collected $570 so far!

Goshen fixed and handed out a Love Kit to the ladies in the church.  They were blessed to prepare and serve a meal to 17 students at Hampden Sydney.  They are still collecting  items for the Bland trip and their usual projects.  

Mt. Zion’s WMU donated $100 to the Ruth School in Romania and $100 to Pure Love, Pure Water.  Their March Missions project was the Pregnancy Support Center of Southside Virginia.  Throughout the month, the children and youth collected donations and all the money was put in baby bottles.  On Sunday, April 8, Kathleen Holsapple of the center spoke during the worship service.   She shared about the mission of the center and the many ways that we can support the parents and children that the center ministers to during the year.  At the end of the service she was presented with the money that was collected along with some baby items for the center.    
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Kathleen Holsapple, Pregnancy Support Center of Southside Virginia

Mulberry Grove continues to collect items for the Bland Ministry Center.   Rev. Michael Khol and Gwynn and Phyllis Tyler  will be part of the JRBA Bland Mission Team.  The church will also do weekend backpacks for Buckingham Primary School students during May.  Rise Against Hunger is also being promoted and donations taken.   Individuals continue to volunteer at the bi-monthly food distribution at the Crystal Cathedral and to be involved with the outreach ministry to shut-ins. 

Sharon provided 49-dozen cookies to the Kairos Prison Ministry’s “Kairos Inside” program at Buckingham Correctional Center.  Current efforts are focused on monetary and in-kind contributions to support the Bland Ministry Center and JRBA’s Bland Mission Team.   Donations are still being collected for Rise Against Hunger ($265.27 so far).  Rose of Sharon continues delivering food and visiting with those who are sick or homebound. 
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OTHER EVENTS>>>
Arvon had a fantastic Easter celebration!  Sunrise service was beautiful and well attended.  They had thoughtful, reflective music as well as a challenging message from Kerry Flippen.  Breakfast followed as did an egg hunt for the children.  Worship service was outstanding, filled with beautiful music and an inspiring sermon. 
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On Sunday, April 1, Fitzgerald Memorial hosted a Joint Sunrise Service with Tar Wallet and Paynes Memorial UMC.  The service was followed by breakfast. 

Smokey Wilson sang at Fitzgerald on Sunday, April 9, during the 11 o’clock service.  On Saturday, April 28.  Fitzgerald held a Stew Fundraiser and Bake Sale. They also took part in Patriots’ Day with the opening prayer and vendor participation.

                     (Photos from Easter Sunrise Service)
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  Goshen had a great Easter Sunrise Service and breakfast on April 1, followed by Sunday School and Morning Worship.  
                                                                                                                           [image: image21.jpg]



On March 25, Jones Chapel had lunch in the fellowship hall and afterwards, an Easter Egg hunt was held for the children.  The children ended up with lots of candy!
7
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Jones Chapel had a Good Friday Service with Communion and on Easter Sunday, there  were approximately 70 in attendance for the Sunrise Service.  Breakfast was held afterwards.  During the worship service, the Easter drama depicted the crucifixion and resurrection or our Lord, and then Pastor Richard preached the Gospel message.  
                      Easter Sunrise at the Cross
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              Easter Drama Featuring Adults, Youth, and Children                                         Children Singing Were You There? 

Mulberry Grove held Good Friday and Easter Sunrise Services as well as Sunday morning worship.  An Easter Egg Hunt and cook-out was held on the Saturday before Easter.  All events were well attended.

Members of Sharon and visitors of all ages enoyed an afternoon Easter Egg Hunt at the home of Brenda and Mike Farrish.  

JRBA LEARNS AND GROWS>>>

Rev. Anthony Clore recently held a youth meeting at Antioch (Scottsville).  There were at least 50 teenagers who attended.  They had music, worship, food and drinks.  Everyone called it a big success. Rose Bunch was one of the organizers for this event. 

Arvon’s AWANA came to a close on April 29, earlier than previously scheduled.  

Mulberry Grove’s Sunday afternoon “Bible School” for the children  ended on April 29.  The children celebrated by spending their earned “Mulberry Grove Bucks” and going to JUMP in Lynchburg, VA.   The children have enjoyed learning about Jesus and memorizing Scripture during the sessions.  A big THANK YOU goes out to all who helped with this meaningful effort. 

PASTORS’ HUDDLE

Five pastors met on April 18, for our monthly meeting.   It was a great time of encouragement and prayer as we look to ministering to our communities.  I want to encourage our pastors to make it a priority to come on May 16 when we gather again for fellowship.  See you there.











Rev. Michael Khol
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Emergency Preparedness Event – Fitzgerald Memorial – April 4
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Sheriff Hodges presented information on church safety and security to those in attendance.
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JRBA CELEBRATES>>>

Antioch (Scottsville) has had eight people join the church in the past few weeks:  Stephen Proffitt, Hannah Steffaneli, Michelle Sorrels, Greg Vogt, Denise Vogt, Selena Nelson, Ronald Campbell, and Cathy Campbell.  Antioch welcomes all their new members.  Rev. David Vogt is holding New Members Class during the Sunday School hour each week.

Chestnut Grove congratulates Logan Morris and Samantha Martin who were married on April 14.  Logan is the son of Shawn and Todd Morris and the grandson of Nancy and Don Marris.  

Jones Chapel extends congratulations to their graduates:  Scotty Thomson (son of Gary and Kim Thompson); Caleb Tuttle (son of Pastor Richard and Michelle Tuttle); and to their high school graduate:  Rachel Whaley (daughter of Ryan and  April  

                                            Whaley).  They pray for God’s blessings on each of these young lives.  
Mulberry Grove welcomed two new members, Wayne and Linda Gough, by transfer of letter.  Thomas and Alex Llewellyn recently welcomed a new addition to their family, Johnny Glenn.  He is loved by his older brothers, Austin and Luke.  
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IN LOVING MEMORY>>>
Cedar extends sympathy to Joyce Banton and Janet Bain on the passing of their sister, Violet Stout Carlton of Kilmarnock, VA; to Richard and Barbara Carner on the passing of her brother, Lynn Root of Chesapeake, VA; to Della Hardiman Wickizer on the passing of her mother-in-law, Edwina Nieuland; to Gail Moon on the passing of her aunt, Charlotte Moon; and to Donna Klement on the passing of her uncle, Johnny Bates.  
IN APPRECIATION>>>

Thank you to the James River Baptist Association for your donation to our upcoming Mission Trip.   As of now, a group of about 24 plan to participate…adults, youth, and children.  Your partnership is very much appreciated and we ask for your prayers that this will be a blessing to those we serve as well as to those who are serving.









Jones Chapel Baptist Church

Thank you all so very much for your $200 gift towards the Chaplaincy of Fluvanna and Augusta Correctional Centers.  Your support of GraceInside is powerful and so essential.  We are so grateful!









Rev. Lynn Litchfield









GraceInside









Virginia’s Prison Chaplain Service
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION>>>

· EFFORT BAPTIST CHURCH in Palmyra, VA, has recently started a ministry in which they make available all types of medical equipment free of charge to anyone who needs them.  The equipment is received through donations and then made ready for issuance through repair, cleaning, and sanitizing.   Currently, the Lord has blessed this ministry in that their inventory of medical equipment is beginning to exceed their storage capacity, and they would love to put this equipment in the hands of people who can use it.  Anyone who needs medical equipment (or someone acting on their behalf) may call the main ministry phone number (434-207-8373) and leave a short message giving your name, phone number, and equipment needs.  This voicemail will be automatically routed to one of the ministry volunteers who will promptly return the call.   

· ALL BLESSINGS FLOW is an organization that provides health equipment at no charge.  Their motto is, Spreading God’s Blessings Throughout Our Community.  For more information on this ministry, go to www.allblessingsflow.org.  If you would like to make a donation, contact Annie Dodd, Executive Director, at 434-882-0135.  Your donations help improve the safety and quality of life of individuals struggling with disabilities who cannot afford to buy such needed items themselves. Monetary donations are used to help cover operating expenses.   All equipment is given at no charge and should be returned when no longer needed so that it can become a blessing to someone else in need

· ATTENTION CHURCH TREASURERS AND FINANCE COMMITTEES:  Dr. Jeff Cranford, BGAV Compensation Planning Specialist, will be leading Church Financial Administration Seminars throughout the state during May.  The seminars will offer information on the latest resources and approaches to church financial ministry.  Two seminars are close by:

May 3:    Virginia Baptist Resource Center, Henrico, VA

May 10:  Belmont Baptist Church, Charlottesville, VA


For information or to register:  www.BGAV.org/Church-Financial  or contact Angela House at 800-255-2428, Ext. 5293. 

· OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD WORKSHOP:  May 5, 2018, Liberty Baptist Church Fellowship Hall, 1709 Church Street, Appomattox, VA, 9:00 AM to Noon.  Ruth Ann Vaughan, Lynchburg Area Team Coordinator, is travelling to Ukraine to distribute shoeboxes in April and will share her story and pictures of her experience.  She will also be sharing new ideas and packing tips.  Brunch will be served, so please RSVP to Susanne Wood at 434-610-3674 (call or text).  Discounted OCC flat-fold and plastic boxes will be available for purchase.  
STAFF CHANGES>>>

· The Youth Leader and Assistant Pastor of Antioch (Scottsville), Rev. Anthony Clore, has taken a job at Fork Union Baptist Church as Senior Pastor.  Antioch will miss Anthony and his family, but are holding them up in prayer and trusting God to do good work through them.  Anthony’s wife is Jennie Clore, and their children are Grace, Blake, and Lily.  Please keep them in your prayers as they make this transition.  
· Rev. Jimmie Beale began as Interim at Buckingham on April 8.  You may remember Jimmie (and his wife, Adele), from his  time at Antioch Union serving as Interim.   JRBA extends a hearty, “Welcome Back”.  Contact information:
Mailing Address:  593 Moonlight Road, Appomattox, VA  24522

Email:  jimmieandadele@gmail.com
Phone:  434-352-7245 (H) and 540-257-2027 (C)

FROM  YOUR MODERATOR>>>

We had a wonderful spirit of fellowship and cooperation at our last executive meeting on April 9.  Thank you all so much for your love and support for the ministries that JRBA is involved in.  We really are doing more together,and that is something to get excited about.  As school comes to a close for our children and summer approaches, I pray for each of your churches as you tackle the various summer activities.  Hope to see you all at the Semi-Annual Spring Meeting on May 10 and the Rise Against Hunger Meal Packing event on June 3!










Love in Christ,










Rev. Michael Khol 
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 KEEP IN PRAYER>>>
· Those who are lost and need to know the Savior
· Rev. Jimmy Dunn as he recuperates at home and continues with outpatient therapy.

· Rise Against Hunger Meal Packing Event – June 3

· Brenda Phillips and Laura Vogt – Honduras – May 31 – June 6

· Jones Chapel Youth and Others – Mission Trip – July 

· Gary Clore, Anthony Clore, Jennifer Clore, and Autumn Hellms – Zimbabwe – August

· Terry Towler – Honduras - August
· JRBA Churches

· JRBA Hispanic Ministry

· JRBA Pastors and Pastors’ Huddle

· JRBA Pastors Wives Fellowship
· Victoria Gina Vassile, JRBA WMU Project Ruth Adoptee

· Local family serving IMB 

· All those in our congregations who are ill or have lost loves ones
…the prayers of the righteous please Him.

Psalm 15:8b
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JRBA Executive Board Meeting
                   April 9, 2018

Moderator, Rev. Michael Khol, opened the JRBA Quarterly Executive Board Meeting with a devotional based on II Peter 3.  He began by talking about how much energy and time in our churches goes into the exciting season of Easter.  But what now that Easter is over?  As Christians we are living in a post-resurrection time!  We live with the Hope for the second coming of Christ.  We may be like the early Christians and wonder if it happened and we missed it.  That has been on Christians’ minds for over 2,000 years!  Paul wrote II Peter to those  who were wondering, even then, if they had missed it.  They were “anticipating” just as we still are:  living post-resurrection, awaiting the second coming.  What we need to focus on is not when He will come again, but rather,  how we should live as post-resurrection Christians.

1. We should live Holy and Godly lives.

2. We should anticipate – long for His return.

3. We should not be distracted – pay attention to what we do understand and press forward.

After leading in prayer, Michael called the meeting to order and asked for the roll call of churches.

Frank Breault, Clerk, called the roll.  There were 19 in attendance, representing 10 churches.  The minutes of the January 8 Executive Board Meeting were presented and approved.  Treasurer, Judy Ownby, then presented the Treasurer’s Report for January 1 – March 31, 2018.  Total Contributions = $8,717.00 (Regular Church Contributions, Alma Hunt, and designated contributions to Rise Against Hunger, Hispanic Ministry, and Bland Mission team).   Total Disbursements = $6,193.64 (Including Missions Trips and purchase of New Copier from designated funds).  The checking account balance stood at $34,738.86 and the savings balance was $4,211.03.  The report was approved as presented.  

Betty Toney, Benevolence Chair, presented the quarterly report.  An individual was provided one night’s lodging; one family who lost everything in a house fire was assisted; and one family was assisted with an overdue electric bill.  Total Disbursements = $255.00.  Contributions from Enon, Goshen, and Mt. Zion totaled $ 550.00.    The benevolence checking account balance = $ 5,471.75.  The report was approved  as presented.

Michael then gave his moderator’s report.  He noted that Rev. Bill Gillespie has left Buckingham Baptist.  He also read a note from Jimmy and Jane Dunn, giving an update on his health status and their appreciation for all the prayers, calls , cards, and other expressions of support and encouragement during this time of illness.  Jimmy also wanted to be sure to encourage all the churches and individuals to give generously to our Rise Against Hunger project.   He is concerned that we will not meet our goal for the meal-packing event planned for June 3, and would like the Executive Board to consider giving $1,000 - $2,000 to this cause.  Some discussion ensued and Michael noted that currently $2,757 has been donated to RAH, including the $1,000 given by BGAV.  A motion was made to transfer $1,000 from the General Fund to the Rise Against Hunger Designated Fund.  It was seconded and approved.  Michael then announced the Baccalaureate Services planned for Buckingham and Cumberland that are sponsored by JRBA.  He gave an update on the Bland Mission Trip.  He asked that folks pray that volunteers will step up to go and encouraged everyone to continue to collect the items needed for the Bland Ministry.  He noted the deadline for items and monetary donations is Monday, May 14.  Michael also noted upcoming mission trips to Honduras (2 from Antioch – End of May) , Zimbabwe (4 from Antioch – August), and Honduras (1 – FBC – August).   He reminded everyone to let JRBA know if your youth group is going on a summer mission trip.  Judy Ownby noted that their Youth Group is going to participate in MC2 again this year.  

Betty Toney, WMU Director, reminded everyone that the JRBA WMU Spring Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, April 29, at 2:30 PM, at Sharon.  The speaker will be the Dr. Lynn Stockman, WMUV President.  Special music will be provided by the Fraticelli Brothers & Diana.  

Rev. Woody Moore, Disaster Relief Coordinator, reported on upcoming training for Crisis Care Chaplains.  He noted that he would be going to the one in Williamsburg, April 26 -29.  He will get the word out when the other types of training are available.  He mentioned that several attended the Security Training in Farmville and obtained some common sense reminders on how to be proactive in handling all kinds of emergencies in our churches.  Michael mentioned that we might want to provide some financial assistance for Woody when he attends the training conference.   A motion was made to cover the costs of the conference from the General Fund.  It was seconded and approved.  

There were no other Officer Reports.

Michael presented the report of the Program Committee.  Two errors were corrected.  The report noted the time/place/location of the meeting as well as the theme.  Rev. Woody Moore will be giving a brief presentation on the recent delivery of HOPE boxes to Kentucky before supper.  Chestnut Grove graciously plans to provide the fellowship supper.  The Program Committee has planned a somewhat different inspirational program for the Worship Service this year.  The Bland Mission Team will be commissioned during the worship service and then the Voice of Praise, an  a cappella Mennonite group, will render testimonies and sing.  The offering received will be donated to the HOPE for Appalachia ministry.  The program and recommendations were approved as presented.  

Next, Rita Harris, Chair, presented the report of the Nominating Committee.  The Slate of Officers for 2018-2019, to be presented at the Semi-Annual Spring Meeting, is as follows:


Moderator – Rev. Michael Khol


Vice-Moderator – Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy


Clerk – Mr. Frank Breault


Treasurer – Ms. Judy Ownby


Reporter/Historian – Mr. Terry Towler


Sunday School Director – Rev. Jimmy Dunn


Discipleship Director – Rev. Geoff Bruschi


Baptist Men’s Director – Rev. John Moxley


VBS Team Leaders – Frank & Valeria Breault


Music Director – Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy


Disaster Relief Coordinator – Rev. Woody Moore


BCM Longwood Representative – VACANT


VA Baptist Historical Society Rep. – Mr. Terry Towler

Parliamentarian (Appointed by Moderator) – Mr. Gwynn Tyler

WMU Director (Elected by JRBA WMU) – Mrs. Betty Toney

The Slate of Officers was approved as presented.  It was noted that Rev. Perry Clore, Rev. Jimmy Dunn, Ms. Judy Ownby (Term ending), Mrs. Marilyn Snoddy, and Mr. Gwynn Tyler are currently serving on the BGAV Mission Council.    Gwynn mentioned that it is time again for the Mission Council to fill ending terms and if anyone would like to be considered to please let Phyllis know as soon as possible. 

Rev. Woody Moore spoke briefly of his and Brenda McAllister’s experiences as part of the HOPE for Appalachia delivery team.  He expressed their appreciation for the JRBA financial contribution to them.  He also noted the enormous response of JRBA churches and others with boxes (800+), blankets, and extra school supplies, as well as the items made by Mt. Zion’s sewing ministry.   Our churches stepped up and God multiplied our efforts.  He shared some touching experiences with children at both of the schools they were able to visit as well as experiences in the community in response to HOPE.  He was challenged to bring an entire team next year – some have already volunteered.  Be sure to let Woody know if you are interested.  Woody stated that he was grateful for the opportunity of serving on a HOPE team.  He will be sharing more, as well as a slide presentation, at the JRBA Spring Meeting on May 10. 

Valeria Breault, Chair, noted that the JRBA 2018 Missions Blitz for Operation InAsMuch will be held on Saturday, September 29.  With the great response in 2017 to the three big projects, more will be planned for 2018.  Volunteers, money, and food will again be needed.  Michael will again be working with Spreading God’s Gifts to line up these projects.  Churches are also encouraged to begin planning smaller projects to do themselves or with another church to reach out into the community.  Imagination is your only limit on outreach for this exciting day of ministry.  Michael noted that working and fellowshipping 
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together is just another way to “accomplish more together than we can do alone”.  Valeria also noted that she needs a contact person from each church as we move forward with planning for this event.  Email her at vbreault@centurylink.net or call her at 434-969-4603.

There were no other committee reports or old business.  Under new business, requests for contributions were considered from GraceInside and the Gideons.  A motion to send $200 to each of these organizations was made, seconded, and approved.    Michael drew attention to the announcements in the representatives’ packets.  Rev. Barry Vassar made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded and approved.  Rev. Vassar closed the meeting with prayer.   
JRBA WMU Annual Meeting

Sunday, April 29, 2018
The JRBA WMU met at Sharon on Sunday, April 29, for their Annual Meeting.  After a welcome, devotional, and prayer by Audrey Ragland, Betty Toney, JRBA WMU Director, recognized the two pastors in attendance and thanked everyone for the many kindnesses shown her after her recent surgery.  Rev. Woody Moore reported on the successful trip to Kentucky to deliver 800+ HOPE boxes just prior to Easter.  The Fraticelli Group blessed the group with two songs.  An offering of $214 was taken to be split between the HOPE for Appalachia Ministry and the Bland Mission Team.  

Betty called the meeting to order and Rita Harris had the roll call of churches.  There were 35 in attendance, representing 9 churches.   The minutes of the 2017 Annual Meeting were presented and approved.  The Treasurer’s Report was presented and approved.  Nancy Morris talked about  the  Mission Activities reported by 8 churches and Marilyn Snoddy reported on the Backpack Food Ministry.    Mrs. Angie  Robertson presented the attendance banner to Sharon, with the most in attendance.  The banner and trophy for the Most Miles Walked were awarded.   Mt. Zion won the banner with 5,270 miles walked.  The individual trophy was sent to Ted and Lisa Flippen who had walked a total of 4,100 miles.   

After the singing of a hymn, Betty introduced the speaker for the afternoon.  Dr. Lynne Stockman, President, WMUV, gave greetings from WMUV and Valeria Carter, who recently announced her engagement and upcoming marriage to Frank Smith.  Lynne shared pictures of her family and told a bit about her children.  She then presented an inspiring message on the theme verse:  1 Corinthians 15:58 CEV  Dear Friends, stand firm and don’t be shaken.  Always keep busy working for the Lord.  You know that everything you do for him is worthwhile.  Lynne noted that this should be our mission for life.  

Lynne stated that we are called to:   relationship with everyone (believers and non-believers), friendship with the Lord, and working together for God.  She refreshed our memory about the Mully movie and the Mully Children’s Family in Nairobi, Kenya, and how that ministry has helped over 12,000 orphans in their six facilities.  Their greatest need currently is for medical clinics.  WMUV will have an exploratory trip in November to check out the possibility of helping to meet this need.  She also shared a bit about the continuing outreach to the Standing Rock Indian Reservation and told us about the new Camp CrossRoads Summer Camp Manager, Emily Lucas.

As a reminder of how we can continually be on mission for God, Lynne noted that the better we know God , the better we can know our purpose.  (Jeremiah 29:11 – 13)  He calls us to a pursuit that begins with knowing Him through scripture, prayer, faith, and obedience.  She also mentioned that the Women’s Get-Away is always the first weekend in November – another opportunity to come together and learn.  Knowing God allows us to love others unconditionally.  If we live in love, we live in God,  and God lives in us.  Caring for others and unconditional love draws people to Christ.  We are also called to make disciples who make disciples in order to multiply God’s work.   We must claim the unshakable power of God in our mission work  in the coming year. 

The Fraticelli Group shared again in music and Rev. Woody Moore closed the meeting with prayer.  
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DOES YOUR CHURCH ONLY REACH CHRISITANS?

IF SO, WHY?

(Paraphrased from article in Fresh Expressions by Chris Morton, 

June 25, 2013)

Have you been involved in church your whole life?  The reason that your church is only reaching Christians could be as simple as this:  You don’t know anyone who isn’t already a Christian.  

Churches seem to be engineered to keep people busy…keeping them in church where they are surrounded by church people.  The result is that pastors, church leaders and the best volunteers are always surrounded by, and involved with, other Christians.  Moving from busyness with other church people into relationships with your neighbors and coworkers who are outside the church walls must begin with pastors and church leaders modeling three simple healthy lifestyle changes.

· GET A HOBBY:  Don’t’ let a “hobby” be replaced by “volunteering at church activities”.  Take up something new and have fun getting to know new people.

· USE YOUR FRONT LAWN:  Get to know the people in your neighborhood – don’t just use the automatic garage door opener and go straight from work into  your house without talking to the neighbors who are out walking the dog or getting the mail.  Plant a garden, work on your car, or sit on your front porch.  Greet your neighbors – get to know their children’s names and where they go to school.  Pet their dog.

· LEARN TO PARTY;   Some Christians are unfamiliar with dinner parties, house parties, and various places where folks go to unwind and have fun.  There is sometimes a conception that being near sinful activities is the same as condoning them.  Jesus was accused of this, because he hung out with drinkers and tax collectors!  But take time to get to know others even if you don’t approve of some of their behaviors.  Build relationships with them and show that you care. 

When you are open to people who don’t already participate in church, you might just help your church reach them.    
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ASSOCIATION FINANCES
2017 - 2018
REGULAR BUDGET RECEIPTS

	Church
	April
	Year-to-Date 

	Antioch(Scottsville)
	
	$    600.00

	Antioch Union
	
	

	Arvon
	
	

	Buckingham
	$    212.51
	$    784.69

	Cedar
	
	$  2,500.00

	Chestnut Grove
	$    500.00
	$     500.00

	Enon
	$    700.00
	$     700.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$   2000.00

	Fitzgerald Memorial
	
	

	Fork of Willis
	
	$    456.00

	Gladstone Memorial
	$    351.25
	$ 1,003.75

	Goshen
	
	$  1,180.00

	Jones Chapel
	$    172.53
	$ 1,090.52

	Mt. Tabor
	
	

	Mt. Zion
	
	$  1,800.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$  2,115.00

	Sharon
	$    393.25
	$ 1,179.75

	Tar Wallet
	
	

	Individuals
	$    500.00
	$    500.00

	VBMB – Alma Hunt
	
	$    190.05

	                       TOTAL
	$2,829.54
	$16,599.76


Approved Budget for 2017 - 2018:  $23,881.00

TREASURERS:  Please note that unless a specific ministry or project is designated on the memo line of the check or in an accompanying note, the contribution will appear in the regular budget receipts. 

ALSO NOTE:  Funds received are reflective of the Associational Year (Oct. 1, 2017 – Sept. 30, 2018), NOT the calendar year.  

DESIGNATED FUNDS
ADDITIONAL MISSIONS 
Carryover:  $573.04
Budgeted - $700.00

Fall Meeting Offering - $603.00

Expenditures 

BGAV Disaster Relief - $603.00

Pregnancy Support Center (Farmville) - $200.00  

Fellowship of Christian Athletes - $150.00

April Expenditures:

GraceInside - $200.00

Gideons International - $200.00

Balance:  $523.04
Youth Encounter 

Carryover:  $300.00
Earmarked for Copier 

 $2,500.00
Cost of New Copier:  $1,995.00

Balance for New Computer:  $ 545.00
JRBA Hispanic Ministry
Carryover:  $ 542.18
Budgeted - $200.00
Buckingham Baptist – Christmas Fiesta - $100

Contribution:

Enon - $100.00

No expenditures in April.
Balance: $ 742.18
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NEW CONTRIBUTIONS FOR 2018 EVENT
	Church
	April
	Total-to-Date

	Antioch (Scottsville)
	
	

	Antioch Union
	
	

	Arvon
	
	

	Buckingham
	
	

	Cedar
	$    196.50
	$    196.50

	Chestnut Grove
	
	

	Enon
	
	$    300.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	

	Fitzgerald Memorial
	
	

	Fork of Willis
	
	

	Gladstone Memorial
	$     75.00
	$    497.00

	Goshen
	
	$    500.00

	Jones Chapel
	$   587.00
	$    587.00

	Mt. Tabor
	
	

	Mt. Zion
	
	$    500.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	

	Sharon
	
	

	Tar Wallet
	
	

	Buck. Co. Men’s Prayer Group
	
	$     35.00

	BGAV World Hunger
	
	$ 1,000.00

	JRBA 
	$1,000.00
	$ 1,000.00

	                             TOTAL
	$ 1,858.50
	$  4,615.50


DUE DATE FOR ALL CONTRIBUTIONS:  MAY 16, 2018
John E. Mann, Sr. Benevolence Fund

	Church
	April
	Year-to-Date

	Buckingham
	
	$    200.00

	Cedar
	
	$    300.00

	Enon
	
	$    200.00

	First Baptist Dillwyn
	
	$    500.00

	Goshen
	
	$   250.00

	Mt. Zion
	
	$    100.00

	Mulberry Grove
	
	$    300.00

	Sharon
	
	$    200.00

	        TOTAL
	
	$2,050.00


April Expenditures:  $350.00  

Balance:  $ 5,121.75

BLAND MINISTRY CENTER

JRBA (Budgeted $250 – Ministry Center + $250 – Dental Clinic)

Mulberry Grove - $500

TOTAL:  $1,000.00
BLAND MISSION TEAM

Individuals:  $235.00

Sharon:  $128.00

SEED Ministry:  $150.00

Mt. Zion WMU:  $500.00

JRBA:  $100.00

TOTAL:  $1,113.00*
*All monies not utilized by the team will be given to the Bland Ministry Center at the end of the week. 
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